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From: Robert Barrix

Director of Transportation

5505 North Bend Road

Burlington, KY. 41005

To: Dr. Poiry

Assistant Superintendent for Operations

8330 US Highway 42

Florence, KY. 41042

Subject:  Suspension of Liability Coverage for Specified School Buses 

Dear Dr. Poiry,

I am writing this memo to request that we place before the Boone County Board of Education, in the scheduled May meeting, a proposal to suspend liability coverage for 154 buses with Liberty Mutual Insurance.  This suspension in coverage will be retroactive from March 13th, 2020 until midnight on June 20th, 2020.  All existing coverages will be reinstated on July 1, 2020.  

By suspending this coverage, Liberty Mutual will be able to calculate a savings for the specified period of time.  Please note that this suspension of coverage will not include buses we have had in service as a part of the food distribution program.  Additionally, we do not recommend suspension in coverage for any passenger vehicles, maintenance vehicles or any other administrative and support vehicles.

In order to insure that none of the identified buses are driven, all 154 vehicles will be parked at either the Stephens Lot or the Conner Lot and the keys will be secured.  In discussions with Mr. David Livingston, Vice President-PEI for Roeding Insurance, I have been provided written assurance that comprehensive coverage will remain intact for the specified buses and that these vehicles may be moved on our own lot to perform routine maintenance.

I am including a copy of the initial memo from Liberty Mutual Insurance provided by Mr. David Livingston, Vice President-PEI for Roeding Insurance with the initial offer.  Also attached is a listing of the specific buses and the associated VIN number for each vehicle.  

Sincerely,

Robert Barrix

